
Template letter for local councillors

#StreetsForAll : E-scooters

Dear Member of Parliament

I am writing to tell you about a campaign that Sight Loss Councils have launched called #StreetsForAll and in particular to ask for your support in highlighting the impact of e-scooters on blind and partially sighted people and other pedestrians. 

The Sight Loss Councils, funded by the Thomas Pocklington Trust and led by blind and partially sighted volunteers, campaign on behalf of the thousands of blind and partially sighted people in their local communities. They are working together to raise awareness of the challenges some of our street environments pose for blind and partially sighted people. 

The Department for Transport has approved specifications for e-scooters which are faster, heavier and have greater acceleration than in all other European countries. They also operate quietly making them difficult to hear. And it may not always be obvious to someone driving an e-scooter that they are approaching a pedestrian with visual impairment. This makes interactions between the two potentially dangerous.

[bookmark: _GoBack]Sight Loss Councils are further encouraging local authorities and e-scooter operators to adopt guidance published by Thomas Pocklington Trust and other sight loss organisations. You can access the guidance here: insert web page link

Please contact your council and encourage them to look at the resources and guidance available. Please ask them to look at the needs of blind and partially sighted people in particular.

Please also write to the Secretary of State for Transport to outline concern for the needs of blind and partially sighted people and ask for national guidance on e-scooter use to be strengthened to ensure that vulnerable pedestrians are better protected.

I would love to hear back from you on what you are able to do.

With thanks
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